DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
DIVISION OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT

REVISION TO THE ATLANTIC COUNTY WATER QUALITY
MANAGEMENT PLAN

TAKE NOTICE that on Auguist 9, 2006 | pursuant to the provisions of the
Water Quality Planning Act, N.J.S.A. 58:11A-1 et seq., and the Statewide
Water Quality Management Planning rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision
to the Atlantic County Water Quality Management Plan (WQMP) was
adopted by the Department. This revision modifies the Atlantic County
WQMP to address the inclusion of an existing municipally owned and
maintained recreational fishing pier. The Ventnor Municipal Fishing Pier,
located in Ventnor City, Block 500 Lot 1, has an existing public bathroom
which has been connected to the Atlantic County Utilities Authority’s
(ACUA) City Island Sewage Treatment Plant (STP) for decades; however
the pier is not identified as being in the City Island STP's sewer service
area in the Atlantic County WQMP. This revision will include this facility in
the sewer service area of the ACUA's existing City Island STP which
operates under New Jersey Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
(NJPDES) Permit Number NJ0024473 and has a permitted flow of 40
million gallons per day. This revision is being adopted in accordance with
N.J.A.C.7:15-3.5(b)1(i), which allows the Department to make corrections
to the WQMP to include development existing at the time of the most
recently adopted areawide WQMP or amendment affecting the site.
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